

Pennaeth / Headteacher Mrs Sarah Sutton, BSc

23rd March 2020

### Dear Parent/Guardian

# Information regarding in-school provision for the parents of key workers

This is a very trying time for us all, we understand the enforced closure of school last Friday will be adding to the pressure of normal family life. We are currently planning the provision of activities for the children of essential key workers between 8.45am and 3pm, Monday to Friday from Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> March 2020.

### Please note: If your child can stay safely at home they should

For all other parents who are not identified as a key worker, you will find resources on the school website under WORKZONE to keep all pupils busy in the next couple of weeks. These resources will be updated as time goes by.

Parents wishing to access provision can apply through the school website.

### Key information

- School will be open for identified pupils from 8.45 until 3pm.
- All visitors to the school, including the pupils, MUST enter via the main reception entrance
- Pupils accessing this provision should go to the reading room where a register will be taken.
- Normal timetables and lessons will NOT be followed
- Pupils do not need to wear school uniform, they should wear comfortable clothes.
- Pupils should bring their pencil cases but any other equipment will be provided
- A packed lunch of a sandwich, piece of fruit, a biscuit and a drink will be provided
- Pupils will need to bring a water bottle for drinks throughout the day
- Pupils will be required to follow the practice of social distancing; teachers will talk to the children about this.

In terms of transport to school parents will need to make their own arrangements in the first instance. We will notify you of any update.



















Pennaeth / Headteacher Mrs Sarah Sutton, BSc

## Children in receipt of Free school Meals (FSM)

Currently we understand that FSM pupils will be issued with vouchers for a set amount per week to cover food and toiletries. Work is underway at Conwy Local Authority to put a system in place.

If I can ask parents in the interim please to complete the form that is available on our website. The link has also been sent to you over Groupcall.

All Ysgol Eirias pupils who receive Free School Meals will need to come to school to collect a packed lunch at 11.30am from the front reception. They must then return home. Pupils will need their planner/school id with them.

Thank you very much for your support during these difficult days. Please do not hesitate to contact school if you need any further information.

Yours sincerely

**Mrs S Sutton** 

**HEADTEACHER** 













